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Theatrical Film Releases Window Closing

Australia’s leading film distributors and exhibitors warned that the window between the theatrical release of films and the subsequent release on video and DVD appeared to be closing.

They expressed concern that if the trend continued it would have a highly detrimental effect on the operations of small cinemas especially in regional and rural areas.

The shrinking time lapse was discussed at the meeting between the major film distribution companies and representatives of the independent exhibitors throughout Australia in Sydney on 5 February.

The concern was endorsed by the subsequent meeting of the Administration Committee of the national Film Code of Conduct.

The meeting was told that the traditional time lapse between the release of a cinema film nationally and when it was later released in video or DVD format was six months.

That window had now slipped to closer to five months and there was increasing pressure to reduce the gap even further. The time lapse in the United States, for example, was closer to four months.

Representatives at the meeting said that with the proliferation of the numbers of films being released each year, the number of weeks for a film to screen in cinemas was becoming shorter.

Smaller theatres, especially in regional and rural areas, tended to screen these films later in the release time when prints became available.  Film studios, anxious to recoup their outlay, were pressuring to have the film released sooner rather than later in DVD or video format – either for rental or in sell-through.

This increased the risk of smaller cinemas facing the prospect of screening a film at the same time as the film was being released on DVD and video, thereby threatening audience numbers.

Piracy


The Code of Conduct Committee vigorously endorsed measures taken to combat film piracy in Australia, especially of new cinema releases.

Availability of newly released films on DVDs or videos threatened jobs in the cinema industry as well as slashing profit margins.

Apart from supporting the measures to apprehend those involved in the production of pirated copies in Australia, industry members were asked to encourage industry patrons, employees and members of the community to report pirating operations.

The film industry had established a new national organisation to coordinate the drive against film pirating.  The agency was created to highlight the piracy problem to Government, law enforcement authorities and to the judiciary.

If members of the community have information which would assist in locating film piracy operations, they are asked to ring.
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Major Distributors:

Ross Entwistle

Columbia TriStar Films

Tel: 02 9272 2902

Fax: 02 9272 2990

Email: ross_entwistle@spe.sony.com
Sunder Kimatrai

20th Century Fox Film Distributors

Tel: 02 8353 2167

Fax: 02 8353 2177

Email: sunderk@fox.com
Michael Selwyn

United International Pictures

Tel: 02 9265 0204

Fax: 02 9264 2499

Email: michael_selwyn@uip.com.au
Independent Distributors:

Richard Becker

Becker Group

Tel: 02 9438 3377

Fax: 02 9439 1827

Email: rbecker@beckers.com.au
Robert Reeve

Dendy Films

Tel: 02 9438 3377

Fax: 02 9438 3998

Email: busaff@beckers.com.au
Major Exhibitors:

John Iozzi

Village Cinemas Australia

Tel: 03 9281 1000

Fax: 03 9826 6152

Email: john_iozzi@village-cinemas.com
Noel Collier

Hoyts Cinemas

Tel: 02 9273 7373

Fax: 02 9273 7399

Email: pjohnson@hoyts.com.au
Peter Cody

The Greater Union Organisation

Tel: 02 9373 6690
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